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Dear Member 
 
 
WELCOME ABOARD 
 
We are indeed pleased to welcome the following new members who have joined SAAP. 
 
1 Ms Angeline Lim, F1548 
2 Ms Jackquelynne Heng, F1549 
 
 
SAAP 2010 ANNUAL SEMINAR - “PERSONAL LEADERSHIP AND TEAM 
DYNAMICS”  - WEDNESDAY  & THURSDAY, 21 & 22 JULY 2010 
 
Have you registered for SAAP Annual Seminar?  If you have not done so, please download the 
seminar flyer at SAAP’s website at www.saap.org.sg.  
 
The Organizing Committee has worked very hard in organizing the Seminar.  Unfortunately, the 
response so far is not so encouraging.  We urge members to support the Seminar and also to 
assist in disseminating  the seminar brochure to your colleagues or administrative professionals 
who might be interested to attend. 
 
The closing date for registration is 3 July 2010. 
 
 
DURIAN FEAST 
 
Registration for the durian tour is now closed as we have reached the maximum number required. 
We wish to thank all members, their families and friends who have signed up for this tour.  We 
are looking forward to the fun-filled trip on Saturday, 10 July 2010.  See you.. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Josephine Kwan 
Honorary Secretary 2008/2009 


